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DATE:

January 15, 2010
TO:

Rod Beckstrom, CEO and ICANN Board

FROM:

Carl Pope, CEO and Sierra Club

SUBJECT:
Draft Expression of Interest/Pre-Registration Model – Our Comment
We wish to applaud you for the Draft Expression of Interest/Pre Registration Model and your fortitude in following through with your mission to open the internet up to new g tlds and competition.  
We believe that there will be ancillary and many unforeseen benefits created by many of the new g tlds.  That is, just at the new TLD, .eco, will contribute funds to help solve climate change.  By introducing other new g tlds, the dynamic of the ecosystem will evolve and new opportunities and unpredictable rewards will come from this. 

We strongly support the following points as presented by ICANN:

Responses to the request for EOI are mandatory for eligibility to submit a gTLD application 
in the first round.  Subsequent application rounds are open to any eligible applicant - This only works if they are mandatory.  Otherwise, it is a massive waste of time and resources. 
A deposit of US$55,000 is required for the EOI, as a credit against the evaluation fee – This is a minimum amount that will be useful for research and discussion.
    

Participants are notified that that there will be subsequent changes to the Applicant Guide
book and that there are limited terms for refund based on such changes.  It is the intention to conclude many outstanding issues (for example, discussions of issues concerning vertical  

integration and the IDN‐3 character issues) prior to initiation of the EOI process, through 
the publication of draft version 4 of the guidebook – We urge you to finish your work and publish this to allow the process to progress – remove the obstacles.
  

A fully executed communications campaign, intended to ensure global awareness of the  

program, will precede the opening of the EOI process - This is critical to ensure the world has the opportunity to participate.
  

A specific set of information concerning the participating entity and the intended string is  

collected from EOI participants - This should be kept simple.  That is, this is not the application and this information is solely for research purposes and should not be used at this stage to judge applicants.
  

The participant and string information will be made public - The only other option would be controversial and provide opposition to new g tlds another issue to use for further delays.

Registry/Registrar separation and two-character IDNs issues must be resolved - We agree with this, but we have been informed that these issues have been discussed and debated and action should be taken to resolve these issues so that they do not become an impediment to progress.  
Thank you for this opportunity to comment and share our thoughts with you and enthusiasm for the process.  Our primary request of you is to proceed expeditiously towards implementing new TLDs.  We need our .eco top-level domain and the world needs it!
